

All Parents and carers
Duncombe Primary School

Learning and Achievement Laycock Centre Laycock Street London N1 1TH

7 March 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

Statutory Proposal to amalgamate Duncombe Primary School and Montem Primary School

I'm writing further to my letter of 27 February to invite you to a meeting to discuss Islington Council's proposal to amalgamate Duncombe and Montem Primary Schools.

We have organised two meetings at Duncombe school. The meeting times are:

- Monday, 11 March, 6-7pm
- Tuesday, 12 March, 9.15-10.15am

You only need to attend one meeting and we hope that you will be able to join us to ask any questions you may have.

Support for parents of children with SEND

In addition to these meetings, our SEND team will contact parents of children with an Education, Health, and Care Plan or with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities to offer individual meetings.

As a reminder, information about the full proposal is available on our website at letstalk.islington.gov.uk/duncombe-and-montem

Should you wish to object or make any comments on the proposal please email schoolconsult@islington.gov.uk or write to us at: Duncombe and Montem Proposal, Compton Room, Laycock Centre, Laycock Street, London N1 1TH.

The closing date for responses is 9am on Tuesday, 26 March 2024.

After this, Islington Council's Executive will make a final decision on the proposal at a meeting on 18 April. The Executive will decide whether to proceed, amend, or discard the proposal. We will write to you again after this meeting.

Yours sincerely,

Sarah Callaghan

Director of Learning and Achievement